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MINUTES of the MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 13 MAY 2019
At 6pm IN THE READING ROOM, ST JAMES STREET

Meet the tenants, 5.00 to 6.00 pm

Most tenants attended including the newest ones who had just moved into 1 Town House. It was felt that the event was enjoyable and worthwhile.
Pre meeting open session 6-00 to 6-15pm.  
No-one attended the open session. After a brief discussion among Trustees it was decided to continue with this until the end of the year, when it would be reviewed. 

1.)  Welcome and Apologies

Present:
Miss Nick Mayo (NM) (Chairman)
Ms Gussie Andersen (GA) (Vice- Chair),

Mr Crispin Clay (CC),

Mrs Val Bethell (VB)

Mr Rod Smith (RS), 

Dr Dennis Cox (DC),
Ms Jane Hamilton (JH),

Mr Keith Maunder (KM

In attendance: Mr John Lavery (Clerk) (JL); 
Apologies were received from: Mrs Nicky Kinahan (NK) (Treasurer)
A welcome was extended to Nicholas Reid from CCLA Investment Management who gave an interesting talk about COIF investments in general and how CCLA supported Dunwich Town Trust. Mr Reid also extended an invitation to a lunch and seminar on investments to be held at the Jockey Club Rooms in Newmarket on 20 June 2019.
Trustees confirmed that there were no conflicts of interest for any agenda items.
The Chairman then declared the meeting quorate.
1.)    Minutes of the Meeting of 4th March 2019
No amendments had notified since circulation apart from adding CC to paragraph 3 of item 3. This alteration having been addressed, the Chairman signed the minutes as being a true record of the meeting.
2.)    Matters Arising
The peculiar cheque problem reported by Ben Hanks had now been resolved, with the banks admitting responsibility. The resolution was in no small part due to NK’s considerable persistence with the banks concerned. 
3.)    Clerk's Report
The chestnut posts had all been replaced in Gallows Field by Ben Hanks. KM, CC and NM had checked the work and declared that it was fine.  The gate at the top of the Field would need attention fairly soon, as the top rail was rotting.  This task should be scheduled for next spring.

The mortuary door needed to be repainted as most of the paint had peeled off at the bottom.  It was also worth checking whether any branches would need pruning away from the building.  The Chairman asked the trustees who might be the best person to ask to complete this work. KM suggested Dylan Bakker. A.P.:  Clerk to contact D Bakker to see if he wanted the job.
4.)     Car Park/Beach
As previously requested the Elsleys had fixed the swinging door behind the Tea Rooms.
The Car park repairs had been completed by Mark Woolnough including the potentially damaging pothole at the lip of the tarmac.   DTT paid 60% of the cost and the Tea Rooms paid the remaining 40%.  DTT had to apply for new consent from Historic England because of the scheduled monument at the entrance to the car park. This was because the last consent had expired. These consent periods had to be renewed every 5 years.  
The paling fence repair on the beach had been completed and paid for. However, the contractor recommended that a further 50m section should be replaced next year.  
The Chairman reported that the upgrade of the public lavatory block had been completed. She reported that the final result was adequate.
A Memorandum of understanding between Dunwich Town Trust and Seb Smith regarding consent to beach his boat for the summer, had been agreed with him.  He had paid £10 towards insurance as agreed.
Suffolk Wildlife Trust (SWT) had asked for permission to hold a Wild Beach Event on Dunwich beach on 28 August. They planned marine-related activities, to teach young people the importance of the marine environment.  The Chairman had already given provisional consent but subject to Trustees approval at today’s meeting.  This had been an interesting and popular event in the past.   The Trustees gave their permission unanimously. A.P.:  NM to e-mail SWT with consent.

5.   Financial review and report
In the absence of the Treasurer the Chairman reported that there were few significant changes in the budget or the finances. However, upgrading 1 Town House had been quite expensive. A fuller report could be expected at the next meeting. 
6.   Accounts for 2018

The Accounts for last year had been circulated by e-mail prior to the meeting.  
Adoption of the accounts was proposed by GA and seconded by RS and approved unanimously by the Trustees. The accounts needed to be ready to present to the Dunwich Parish Meeting on 24 May.  A.P.: JL to put the signed accounts up on the website.
7.   Appointment of Accountants 

Following the approval of the 2018 accounts, Trustees discussed the appointment of accountants for 2019. After a brief discussion NM proposed that Ensors should be retained for another year. This proposal was seconded by CC and adopted unanimously by the Trustees.
8.   Governance 
NM reported that she had met Ben Blower at Nicholsons to confirm arrangements for allowing NM to work with them regarding legal issues.  Ben Blower proposed to continue the business relationship as he had with Angela Abell, being available for all advice but usually not charging for small items. 
NM stated that she would review policies prior to the July meeting, with the exception of the reserves and investment policies. These would need to be done by CC and NK.

A.P.: CC & NK to review the reserves and investment policies before the next meeting.

9.  Grants
This section is recorded in the Confidential Minutes
10.  Housing
This section is recorded in the Confidential Minutes

11.  Plans for 2019
Trustees were informed that the permissive path from Gallows Field to Sandy Lane was ready for use and could therefore be the venue for the Open Meeting at 6pm on 5 June.  New fencing and gates had been put in by the National Trust so that walkers could not trespass on neighbours’ land.  NM had already walked it and found it quite easy.  There were no signs yet to say it could be used and the Sandy Lane gate was somewhat forbidding, which might have put off other walkers.
11.  Plans for 2019 (cont.)

NM pointed out that it might be necessary to use the Reading Room if the weather was inclement. A.P. : JH will book it.
NM also asked for help to prepare for the event; including flyers, which VB would help to organise.  
12.  A.O.B.
NM had circulated Suffolk Wildlife Trust’s invitation to a guided walk at Dingle Marshes on 1 June , 10am to 1pm. This would include a talk about the breach in the shingle bank and the wildlife.  Trustees were asked to book if they wanted to attend.  
Following a resident’s comments about scams, Geoff Abell circulated a warning to all on the DPM e-mail list to be alert. This included signposting to the CAB website.    

---------------------------------
The Meeting Finished at 8-47 pm
Signed: .........................................................   Dated: ...................................
CLERK:  John Lavery       Tel:  07779 585316        Email:  dttclerk@btinternet.com


